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PTO Meeting Notes
Wednesday September 25th 2019


All School Updates– Alyssa Bernstein, Stephanie Zelazny – Co-PTO President
Northeast PTO 

· Supports school community  – lots of food drives, clothing drives, supports greater Stamford community initiatives as well as those in need within Northeast

· Funds field trips, buses etc. 

· Sent 80 kids home with bags of food at Thanksgiving time

· Cobbs bread is delivered 3x a week for food insecure families

· Halloween costume drive starting soon

· Green works committee – has worked to cultivate the school’s garden on lower level 

· In the spring there will be fresh herbs and vegetables to also send home to food insecure families

· Team works hard to maintain the garden and keeps recycling top notch- they are always looking for volunteers 

· Trying hard to use the Remind app for PTO driven notifications 

· Great benefit of this app is it translates messages into other languages 

· PTO is encouraging families to download the App (it is free)

· Greatly helps not to print and use paper! 

· You will receive an invite for a group on the app from the PTO

Apex /Fundraisers

· Apex is the schools biggest annual fundraiser- brings in a lot of money

· This year will be a dance a-thon  with the theme of “Game-On”

· Apex team will be in the school for two weeks in November teaching valuable lessons regarding sportsmanship and elevating others

· Auction – school auction fundraisers are every other year – this year is an off year but we are working to start the planning for 2020’s big event
· Textile bins in the back parking lot – anything with stains or 1 shoe are all welcome– company recycles these items and gives school money based on weight. Only requirement is items have to be in plastic bags
· Money raised from all school fundraisers supports all kids across the classroom and grades

Upcoming events

· Picture day October 23rd (Wednesday)

· Apex remix kicks off November 4th finishes November 14th
· Talent show – Friday November 15th – awesome event for 3-5th graders – fun night!

All these amazing school events and programs can only happen with volunteers! Even if you only have 10 minutes of time to give – anything is a great help!
Mr. Bianco - Title 1 Math Teacher
Title 1 Math Overview
· Mr. Bianco  is the Title 1 Math Teacher for our school

· Changes to Title 1 – used to be targeted assistance for students in need but now we are all school Title 1
· When we were targeted assistance – had strict rules about who we could serve and now we have more freedom as to who we can put on our Title 1 services

· Title 1  means federal funding to help close the academic gap
· Mr. Bianco mostly works with students who are below grade level 
· Use scientifically researched interventions to help close the gap and constantly review progress of students

Rights as parents

· Parents all have the right to be invited to a meeting that informs about Title 1 services 
· Right to get specific information about what is done at a Title 1 school
· Right to request qualifications of professional staff
Funding

· Federal government gives an allocation to each state – each district gets a certain allotment based on districts needs 
· District decides how much each school gets of the federal allocation
· Title 1 funds can be spent on- hiring additional teachers for Title 1 purposes, materials for classrooms, workshops for staff members, parent engagement and training

Title 1 Assessments 
· Assessments/universal screeners are for EVERY student not just Title 1 
· Literacy curriculum  assessment is measured by the SBAC test – shows if we are in line with core curriculum 
· Given in grades 3-5 every spring to asses grade level mastery of common core standards

· SBAC results get mailed home   

· SBAC results help teachers shape instruction 

· Writer’s worker shop – students come together as a class, work together with a partner then closes with sharing your work 

· Assessments through state of CT –  DIBELS (Dynamic Indicators of Basic Early Literacy Skills) 

· This test is another measurement to help identify where a student has difficulty in their reading 
· Test happens 3x a year 
· TRC – reading and comprehension test  given 3x a year  
· Evaluates skills to become fluent readers
· 4th and 5th graders take the Reading Inventory  which assess reading comprehension based on text difficulty
· Test is given in 1 session   
· For 4th graders looking for a range of: 736-940  
· For 5th graders looking for a range of :826-1010

Math
· Math curriculum is called Everyday Math 4.  Switched to this from Everyday Math 3  about 4 years ago
· Everyday Math 4 is scientifically researched and hands on 
· Teaches deep mathematical understanding of material
· Skills progress throughout the year – its challenging and rigorous
Math Assessments

· Each lesson taught has a check in at the close of the lesson to see if students can solve the problem they were taught 

· Math inventory

· taken in grades K-5 with Kindergarteners taking the test in January 
· test shows Kindergarten skills to algebra skills 
· Advanced math students can keep going with the test
· SBAC math expectations

·  4 point scale with 1 being lowest and 4 being highest 
Common core state standards are where children need to be at the END of the school year.  

All these tests help guide and teach children to reach goals at end of school year.

Title 1 Parent Engagement 

· Primary goal of the school is to increase communication between home and school as we are partners in our children’s success

· There are many opportunities for parent involvement 

· We are currently looking for parents to join a committee to explore what Title 1 opportunities and services you want to see

· Looking for a parent representative to service on the district Title 1 committee

· School level parent involvement policy – this document explains our policy in engaging parents in the learning and culture of our school 
·  It is a parent/school plan that will increase parent involvement, communicate what students in each grade should be able to do, duties that parents agree to perform to help students become college and career ready 
· This compact states that information will be sent home in a timely manner and will evolve as our school evolves

Dreambox 

· District has decided not to renew this online math program because it has not been universally used throughout the district 
· Lots of disappointment from teachers and parents.  However there is an alternative we are working on called  Khan Academy – www.Khanacademy.org  

· This is a free website and Mr. Bianco will be working with staff to get aquatinted with the program
·  Many units of material per grade to work on as well as end of unit assessments

· Offers step by step solutions to problems

· If student having trouble with skill, there are videos
· You can sign up as a student, teacher or as a parent 
· Teachers may set up accounts for students in the classroom 
· Can have assignments given by teachers through the site 
· Potential workshop on Khan Academy to come at a later date 

Everyday Math
· How to access:

· Log in is each students number: Student number@ stamfordpublicschools.org  and password
· Teacher gives out this information to each student

· Sign on to Google account
· Click on ‘waffle in corner of screen 
·  Drop down menu comes at bottom says “more”
· Click on Connect Ed icon – brings them to their Everyday Math account
· Here students can access the lesson they did that day, play math games or lesson pages, watch videos and various other tools related to class lessons

· Kids should be well versed on how to access this site and their account 

Mr. Bianco’s Three Major Goals for Northeast
1. Support  students in mathematics
2. Support students in bi-lingual classes
3. Support Social/ Emotional programs to help students manage stress, become organized and ready for college 

For any further questions Mr. Bianco can be reached at : jbianco1@stamfordct.gov
Dr. Marinello - Principal
School Updates
· These Title 1 presentations are essential – it’s a federal requirement for the school to be able to provide these Title 1 services to you  

· Dr. Marinello is working closely with Mr. Bianco to help our kids.  Mr. Bianco will be a great resource for math, AVID and social emotional aspects we are working on in the school

Staff

· Celeste (school nurse) is retiring.  We are working with the city to find a permanent replacement but in the meantime the town is sending us a temporary nurse  

· Music teacher – Mrs. Molnar is out on a leave.  At present we have a long term substitute who has a music background (Mrs. Villa) and she will be with us until Mrs. Molnar returns

Morning Drop Off/Pick Up

· Drop off in the morning- move all the way up to front of the circle to fit as many cars in possible 

· Even with K and 1st grade we understand it is a hard transition to come into school but we are requesting that you try and have them walk in by themselves.   This also includes bus riders 

· Having K and 1st graders walk in on their own is important for many reasons but importantly it helps them become more independent
· There are lots of adults in the school who can help bring the kids where they need to be
· Staff wants to help with the transition so they can have more instructional time

· Understand there are rough days – it’s OK if you need to walk in with them on those days.  We just want to try and help build independence

· If you need to pick up early, send in a note and /or contact the office before 12pm  

· Finding that people contact office very late (2:20) and it’s hard as a school to make sure kids are safely placed where they need to be   

· This is about safety and making sure kids are in the right place
New School Programs

· AVID 

· Program we are trying to pilot in 4th grade and some of 5th 

· Program focuses on college and career readiness for ALL students
· Need to start talking about this early on because that is the point of coming to school – to eventually get a job and go to college 
· Mr. Bianco will be our Key AVID contact – It is a great program and administration is excited to  launch it
· Literacy HOW 

· Program that comes to school and works with children and teachers

·  Helps support early literacy skills and helps teachers better teach kids where they need it 

· Program is starting with K and 1st and over the next years will move on to all the other grades
Mindfulness Breaks
· Everyday teachers have built 5 minutes into the morning schedule to have a mindfulness practice 

· This is a time where students can take a few minutes and be calm and get ready for the day

· Scientific research has been clear that doing a mindful practice on a daily basis helps kids regulate themselves and do better in school

· Ask your kids about it and see what they say
Sponsored by the Northeast PTO, a member of the Stamford PT Council. 
www.ptonortheast.org


